COAP Executive Board
Meeting Minutes
Thursday, January 8, 2015; 10:00am
Sherman Hall 205

Attendees – Amanda Shoemaker, Margaret Taylor, Dustin VanSloten, Teresa Koltzenburg. Mike Taylor, Scott Harris, Becky Paulsen, Angela Bonifas & Julie DeWees.  Absent –Dana Moon, Audrey Adamson.
I. Approval of Minutes from December 11, 2014 Executive Board meeting– Approved (VanSloten, Koltzenburg)

II. Cabinet Update – 
Center for the Performing Arts construction out for bid.  Received an additional $10 million in funding on project due to time delays and increasing cost of materials and labor.  Probably will break ground early summer.
Next year’s operating budgets could be reduced another 20%.  That would mean an additional $10.2 million reduction.  Working on what that budget would look like now.
Received a few complaints for not closing with low wind chills.  Closures are based on road conditions.
Dustin asked if there would be an Employee Wellness event again.  Discussion ensued and group came up with the idea to invite WIU graduate, Joe Decker, to keynote an event in the fall when he is in the area.  Maybe a leadership event as well.  Teresa and Dustin will make contact with Joe.

III. Financial Report - Balance as of 12/31/14 - $1,718.60

IV. New Employees 
Suzanne Woodward - Libraries

V. Old Business
COAP contributions
i. Email about professional development scholarship went out on 1/6.  Will send out a final reminder at the end of January near deadline.  Need to make sure the list serve is being updated properly and all COAP employees are receiving communications.
Smoke Free Campus Act Task Force 
ii. No new developments to report

VI. New Business
Employee of the Year
i. Send out telestars on the 10th day of the semester seeking nominations.  Will include rubric/scoring sheet with nomination form.
ii. [bookmark: _GoBack]Revise nomination form a bit more to make it more clear.  Amanda will revise and send out to the group for feedback.


VII. Committee Reports
Professional Development
i. February 11: Carrie Belsito from Marketing and Management department will present on Organizational Culture.  
ii. March 10: Mackenzie Riley from University of Illinois Extension will talk on “Fueling for Work and Play” at 1pm in Horrabin Hall #1.

Marketing/Outreach – met recently and came up with the following suggestions:
iii. Would like to start a COAP employee spotlight for a blog post.
iv. Would like to put together a COAP team for Relay for Life event in April.
v. Discussed organizing a walking group for COAP members or even a tour of the Rec Center.  Perhaps during spring break when students are gone.
vi. Possible professional development workshop for students featuring COAP members who are skilled in resume building, professional dress, social media tools, etc.  Nominal fee would be charged for cover the lunch.  Limit to 25 attendees.

VIII. Announcements/Comments 
Reminder that the February 5th meeting has been moved to February 11 @ 2pm in Horrabin Hall 1 after the professional development session.

IX. Meeting Schedule
February 11, 2015*
March 12, 2015 @ Quad Cities campus
April 9, 2015
May 5, 2015 – Spring meeting with the President @ 10am in Union Capitol Rooms
May 14, 2015

*Meeting date was changed due to University closure on February 12.

X. Adjourn at 11:18am (Paulsen, Bonifas)
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